Budget Allocation Review Committee - Session #11
March 13, 2025

Attendees: Jen St Peter, Beth Myers, Phillip DeLeon, Lauren Goolsby, Kelly McCusker, Scott Dawson, Julien Langou, Nikolas Chabot-Olson, Julia Mahfouz, Mark Golkowski, Amy McGuire, Laura Argys, Nate Thompson, Stephanie Kelly, Margaret Wood, Ann Sherman, Savannah Brooks
Missing Attendees: Anthony Wilson

NOTES
Recap of Chancellor Visit
· Jen recapped 4 primary takeaways from Chancellor Christensen’s comments to the committee during the last meeting:
· The budget model should be agile, strategic, and aligned with the university's growth vision.  ​
· Key priorities include enhancing revenue streams through diverse educational offerings, fostering innovation, and focusing on retention and student pathways.  ​
· The model should encourage collaboration and investments, while ensuring that each program and initiative aligns with the long-term strategic goals of the institution.  ​
· Regular assessment and adaptability will be crucial to stay ahead in a competitive market.
· Julien expressed a desire to focus on sustainability as opposed to growth.
· Laura confirmed that the bullets reflect what the chancellor said, but not necessarily her or the committee’s aspirations 
· Jen echoed the importance of looking at where our money goes
· Julia noted that Chancellor Christensen is not a fan of an incremental model based on his past experience at his last institution.
Initiative Pools
· Jen recapped where the group is currently:
· Pooling State funding and tuition together
· Take out mandatory costs
· Net allocable revenue is split between campus support unit allocation and school/college allocation
· Within the school/college allocation 
· Tuition would be split: 50-50 split for student credit hours (college of major/college of instruction)
· State funding: resident student credit hour college of major allocation  
· Laura and Julien expressed concern about solidifying decisions without applying data
· Jen clarified that the group’s charge is to make decisions based on principles, not outcomes
· Nate brought up that the hold harmless year would provide an opportunity to review the model and targets (e.g. 50-50 split). 
· Jen explained that every revenue decision is the Chancellor’s decision and that this group provides a recommendation.
· Lauren stated that the BARC notes and presentation indicate that this group recommended using historical data to make a recommendation for the school/college and central support unit split. Jen agreed to review that to ensure that the documents accurately track the decisions of the committee.
· Mark noted that this is primarily a value-based discussion – does more money go to schools/colleges or central support.
· Scott noted we are held up on the 65-35 model for this split since that is what Boulder does and that we may need more information to get this right.
· Mark noted that the number has been creeping up, and that if we need to make cuts that that should not be happening on just the schools/colleges side. Jen explained that the model structure the committee has built ensures that cuts would be taken on both sides – equally cutting central support and academic sides.
· Julien asked for clarification – will we take cuts on both sides wherever the split happens in in the model. Jen confirmed that this is the case.
· Julien shared concern about being locked into any model; a formula should not make the decision. With incremental, Julien feels there is more flexibility and leadership decision-making. He is much more in favor of an incremental budget and moving money based on initiatives and where we choose to invest. He noted that we moved to a formula-based model, but we never changed our practices. He shared the example that schools/colleges still go to the Provost to ask for new lines, where this should come from the school/college budget. A lot of responsibility is pushed to schools/colleges. He would prefer to ask the Provost for new lines, justify it, and then be granted funds for this. Our practices are still based on dialogue – prefer incremental with an emphasis on discussion.
· [bookmark: _Int_Dp0S200H]Jen reminded the group that incremental is still on the table alongside incentive-based budgeting. The work we have been doing has been to build an incentive-based budget. This group can proceed with a recommendation for incremental or incentive-based.
· Lauren noted that the committee had discussed doing a modified incremental model that would still have an initiatives pool. 
· Jen explained that the BARC meets with deans/Chancellor in a month to present proposals. We are looking to get as far as we can today for those recommendations. Still more decisions to be made today.
· Julien wants to be able to continue incremental but be able to make changes to budgets (adding/removing lines from budget) to match growth or contraction
· Ann noted that this is what the metrics-based model is designed to do.
· Julien indicated a concern that there would be no conversation with an incentive-based budget.
· Laura shared that when she joined this committee there were 2 incentive-based models on the table and an incremental model. She thought all of these were in a set of acceptable choices. She has not seen a performance-based model presented in this group.
· Julien said that we did not circle back to performance based and what the criteria would be, and some metrics were not included in the discussion. 
· Laura noted that the “big decision day” – the list of possible measures was pretty clear. She noted some uncertainty about where these metrics came from. She thought there were additional models that were still under consideration. How did we go to what was presented earlier to where we are now.
· Jen presented incremental and incentive-based, not four (though this may have been relayed to CLAS faculty). The line between performance based and incentive-based models is pretty thin and may actually end up in the same place. Beth echoed this – there may not be different metrics we would use in these different models, most activity boils down to credit hours and headcounts.
· Laura noted that we measure the freshmen that continue (official retention measure), this is tracked in CLAS and is important to us.
· Beth noted some measures don’t work well for a place like CU Denver.
· Jen clarified that for CU Denver, in practice, incentive-based and performance-based models may be essentially the same- the difference comes down to whether the model has academic cross-subsidization (subvention).
· Jen moved into a discussion of initiatives pools. BARC discussed two types of pools: campus-wide initiatives or academic initiatives. These could be pulled off the top (front-end) or based on a formula/participation on revenue allocated in the model (back-end). She explained that the back-end model would require an additional step to determine where central support initiatives pools would come from.
· Nate asked for clarification on how this compares to the current model and how initiative pools are allocated and how subvention plays in.
· Jen reminded the group that subvention will be determined by the deans based on advice from EAB.
· Lauren asked how much of our old model’s initiatives pool was for subvention versus initiatives. Jen explained that the ~$2million initiatives pool had previously went to to schools/colleges for operations based on dean’s decision.
· Stephanie noted a concern about pulling money out for initiatives when it creates harm. Someone will have a cut to pay for that. Nate noted that subvention is a way to manage the harm. Stephanie noted that in practice we have to cut to pay for investments. Nate reminded the group about the Chancellor’s comments and the need to make investments, and we may need to cut. He advocated that the percentage should be low (below 2.66%). Stephanie advocated for being clear about the messaging.
· Stephanie noted that in incentive-based models, schools/colleges have the flexibility to move resources around to make their own decisions
· Laura noted that the Chancellor is in charge of the budget and has the ability to move things around
· Scott suggested that Admin could have a similar initiatives pool to make adjustments.
· Margaret noted the centralized units doing work on student recruitment and retention. If they wanted to do something with AI to benefit students and retention, they should have access to resources. We would ideally take this out off the top.
· Stephanie noted that this provides opportunities for greater coordination
· The group coalesced around the idea of taking the initiative pool off of the top. The CACB could be tasked with discussion and decision. Laura noted the need for some guidelines around this and how the split flows into academic and admin sides; this should mirror the overall split over time. Beth noted that these initiatives should, ideally, benefit everyone and not be so clear cut admin versus academic. This could include initiatives that benefit students but touch students across campus.
· The group voted to move forward with the idea of creating a single initiatives pool after funding campus-wide expenses, with all group members at a 3 or above.
· Several members asked about the amount of the allocation and whether this could be adjusted in a challenging budget year. Jen explained that the CACB could determine how to allocate the money and support struggling areas as the initiative for the year.
· Nate asked for clarification if the initiative pool could be used as a kind of subvention. Jen confirmed that this is a possibility. She noted that this is the human side of the budget allocation.
· Nate appreciated the change of name from admin to “campus support units”. The term “admin” is something people complain about. This language is helpful and should be out front in our communication. 
· Jen posed a question to the group to determine whether the group wished to weigh in on the size of the initiative pool.
· Laura proposed a percentage of total revenue be identified because it will grow/shrink proportionally; Jen recommended taking after expenses
· The group proposed 1% as a set-aside for initiatives.
· Nate suggested starting with a 0.5% and then consider bumping up “if it works”. Mark noted that this is like a rainy-day fund that may help prevent some other cuts.
· Julien proposed 2-3% to allow for more flexibility with the funds 
· There was clarification regarding the continuing nature of the initiative funds; these are continuing in that they are part of the budget but they are not awarded again.
· Nate noted the need to look at what we are doing differently; there are a lot of components, some of this is qualitative (e.g. equipment needs, space needs). How do you provide a quality education that is more nuanced that students in, students out?
· Scott noted that units have to make hard choices based on their context. We also consider “qualitative loss leaders”
· Laura asked how long subvention continues. Jen clarified this is typically locked in for 3-4 years, and many universities put mechanisms in place to decrease subvention levels over time.
· Scott proposed 1.5% for a vote. Laura reminded the group that this will mean a cut of that percent to schools/colleges to create this pool. Jen noted that this doesn’t mean that each administrative office or academic department gets the same reduction to build the pool, how the campus-support and each school and college manages to their budget allocation is a leadership decision.  
· Jen remined the group that CACB will continue to monitor the model and we can make adjustments are we go – we can adjust the amount
· Stephanie noted that in the past, all initiatives supported schools/colleges with no campus-support initiatives.
· The group voted to move forward with a recommendation of 1%
Review of Principles
· Jen revisited the principles for the group, explaining that these will provide the foundation to assess the success of the model over time.
· Julien recommended changing the wording to “transparent” as opposed to “easy to explain”
· Lauren had questions about mandatory costs and what is included in campus support units. People want to know this 
· Laura asked about the mandatory costs; Jen shared this is $60m. Mark clarified that this does not include any people.
· Jen asked if there was anything that needed to be changed/adjusted in the principles.
· Scott said that the final bullet may not be needed. Laura echoed this. Jen recommended removal. She noted that the human decisions are the parts that make it adaptable.
· Lauren asked where the “shared commitment…” showed up. Jen explained this is represented by subvention. Mark felt this one was important.
· Julien advocated to move “promotes health fiscal foundations” up on the list 
· Jen asked the group to share feedback in a shared doc. Based on group feedback she will remove “agile/adaptable”
· Julia proposed adding a bullet “one for all, all for one” – about the health and well-being of all units; Jen noted this may be in the “shared commitment” bullet but could be teased out.
· Julien proposed the word “robust” and to the agile/adaptable 
· Scott requested explanation to the idea of “promotes health fiscal foundations”
Future of Budget Model Check-Ins
· Jen asked the group about their willingness to continue, proposing several activities for the group to engage in, e.g. stress testing the model, review of outputs for parallel year, communicate about the model, help create the publicly available resources
· Lauren asked what the outcome would be of this work. Jen noted that would include additional recommendations (changes to the metrics) based on the group’s assessments during the parallel year.
· Savannah noted that SGA has built in capacity to continue engaging
· The BARC members indicated general interest in continuing
Next Steps for BARC: Final Report and AY 2026 Work
· The group discussed the final report
· The group agreed to have Jen/Ann/Amy produce the report; the agreed to review the report and to flag where they wished to contribute
Key Messages for Session #11
· Talked about the incentive pool and decided to recommend one pool be taken out after campus-wide expenses to support both academic and campus-support unit initiatives
· The committee agreed to recommend 1% of total revenue (minus campus-wide expenses) as a start for the incentive pool
· The committee discussed how it would continue into the evaluation phase next year
· The group revisited the possibility of an incremental model
